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Dear Parents and Carers, 

As another successful term draws to a close, the staff and I would like to thank you for all of your 

support this year. It has been an incredibly busy time for the children who, as ever, have continued to 

try their best in all they do, make superb progress in their learning as well as contributing to the wider 

life of the school such as fund raising events and raising awareness of climate change to other pupils. 

We are so proud of them all. We would also like to thank you all so much for your incredibly generous, 

kind and thoughtful gifts.  

We have said goodbye to our lovely Year 6 children after some beautifully choreographed events by 

ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ с ǘŜŀƳ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƭƭ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǘŜ ŦǊƻƳ {ǘ !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴŎŜΣ 

ready for their new start at secondary school. Thank you too to the PTA for supplying the after school 

tea party food and drinks.  

We are also looking forward to the next academic year. As a reminder, should parents/carers not have 

seen the previous newsletter, the table below shows ǿƘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ teacher will be from 

September. 

Name of Class Name of Class Teacher/s 
Previous 

Class 

Turtles Miss Martin N/A 

Seahorses Mrs Fish N/A 

Dolphins Mrs Law/ Mrs Wiles N/A 

1G Ms Gibson Dolphins 

1JR Mrs Jones/Miss Roberts Seahorses 

1W Miss Walters Turtles 

2C Miss Challis 1BR 

2A Miss Aitken 1M 

2JW Mrs Johnstone/Mrs Williams 1F 

3F Miss French 2CL 

3S Miss Salih 2W 

3DG Mrs Disney/Mrs Griffin 2A 

4J Mr Jamieson 3C 

4C Miss Chowdray 3RJ 

4OR Mrs Ovnik/Mrs Rogers 3D 

5B Mr Buchanan 4S 

5S Mrs Sandford 4J 

6M Miss McCarter 5B 

6G Mr Griffiths 5S 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to remind you all that all of our children from September should 

be wearing the correct school uniform which includes black school shoes and not trainers. This also 

means arriving to school dressed smartly please. The PTA have a number of second hand items of 

branded school jumpers and some PE kit if your child has outgrown theirs. This will be available next  
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term ς the PTA will inform parents/carers when the next opportunity is to buy any second hand 

uniform.  

Lastly, I would like to once again thank Mr White for all he has done for our school over the last twenty 

one years. He has worked tirelessly alongside several Headteachers in that time (as well as being 

Acting Headteacher for four terms) to provide a wonderful education for the children he has taught 

ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǎƘŀǇŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǾŀƭǳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǾƛǎƛƻƴΦ !ŎǊƻǎǎ Ƙƛǎ ǿƘƻƭŜ ŎŀǊŜŜǊΣ aǊ ²ƘƛǘŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƻƴ Ƴŀƴȅ 

residential trips, taught thousands of children and supported hundreds of colleagues. We lose an 

inspirational teacher and as he approaches his retirement, we wish him all the very best for the future 

ŀƴŘ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ ƪŜŜǇǎ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǘ {ǘ !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎΦ Mr White was absolutely thrilled with 

his guitar which was bought with contributions from staff, governors and parents/carers so thank you 

again for your kindness.  

We hope you all have a fantastic summer holiday and look forward to seeing you on Thursday 5th 

September with a reminder that the school gates will open at 8.40am for the start of the school day, 

closing promptly at 8.50am as the learning will begin following registration. Have a safe and happy 

holiday and thank you again for your fantastic support.  

Sophie Thomas 

 

 
 

Dear tŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ /ŀǊŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƻŦ {ǘ !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ 

It is with very mixed feelings that I enter my last few days at school. I have been here for the last 21 

years and have pretty much enjoyed every minute of it. 

The children at our school never cease to amaze me with their talents, the care that they show one 

another and their joy at simply being alive. 

I have also always really respected and appreciated the support that the parents and carers have 

shown. It really helps and will continue to help make St AnŘǊŜǿΩǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ 

work. 

!ƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ L ǿƛƭƭ Ƴƛǎǎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ {ǘ !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎ L ŀƳ ŎƻƴǾƛƴŎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƛǎ ǊƛƎƘǘ ŦƻǊ 

me to hand over to Mrs Griffin, an outstanding new Deputy Headteacher. The school is also blessed 

with a wonderful Headteacher and a superb teaching and support staff. 

Good luck to you all, have a great summer and I will look forward to seeing you around Hove in the 

coming years. 

Best wishes, 

Dave White 
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During the second week of July, we all enjoyed Music Week. 

This provided a great opportunity to listen to music, write 

about music and make our own music. For those in school that 

week it was lovely to walk along the corridors hearing the 

singing, a little Vivaldi, a violin demonstration, a drum 

ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇΧ 

 

During the week we were privileged to be visited by a number of 

musicians: Doug Scarrett (Rock Guitarist for Saxon), Scott Ciscon 

(Tenors unlimited), Alex Rider (Harpist) Bob Andrews (Concert 

Pianist), Jonty Fisher (Double Bass), James Lelean (Vocal workshop) 

and many staff, parents and carers who gave up their time to share 

their love of music. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many of the children were delighted and excited by the music that greeted them each morning as 

ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ŀǘ ΨǇƛŎƪ ǳǇΩ ǘƛƳŜΣ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳōŀ ōŀƴŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ Ψ.ƛƎ bƻƛǎŜ hǊŎƘŜǎǘǊŀΩ 

entertained us. 

Thank you to everyone for your support and encouragement. It was lovely to receive many positive 

comments, along with renewed enthusiasm for practising an instrument or being inspired to learn to 

play an instrument. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Music Week 
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To celebrate the end of our South American journey Year 4 had a wonderful Carnival celebration, 

complete with our own masks, homemade street food, and a full Samba routine performed to  

Year 5! 

It was a fantastic day and a lovely way to start the goodbye to our classes. They have been a 

pleasure to teach all year and we will miss them all! 

Mr Jamieson and Miss Salih 

 

 

 

 

Mask Making   Pao de Quejo  Ready for Carnival 

   

 

                                             Samba Time! 

 

Year 4 Carnival Day 
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On a scorching day in June, Year 5 travelled back in time to the land of Ancient Greece.  Dressed in 

their finest togas, they made hoplite shields and helmets, competed in an Olympic Games and re-

enacted the Trojan War.  This was rounded off with an amazing Greek feast prepared by our very 

own Mrs Naughton ς the children loved eating the delicious couscous, meatballs, olives, stuffed vine 

leaves and Greek yoghurt.  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 Ancient Greek Day 

Ψ/ƘŀǊƛƻǘ ǊŀŎƛƴƎΩ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ hƭȅƳǇƛŎ DŀƳŜǎΗ Enjoying a delicious Greek banquet. 

aŀƪƛƴƎ ǿŜŀǇƻƴǎ ƛƴ IŜǇƘŀŜǎǘǳǎΩ ŦƻǊƎŜΦ Greek fun for everyone! 
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Bibi and I travelled to Portugal to represent England in the Dance World Cup 2019. We 

both won a bronze medal for our dances and had an amazing experience during our 

time there. We were very proud to be a part of Team England.  

 

 

 

Report by Kitty 5S 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dance World Cup 2019 




